
Discovery House – Weekly Update 

 
Week ending Friday 24th April 2020 

To My Fabulous Discovery Radiators, 
 
I hope this finds you all well and I hope that you have managed to enjoy the sunshine and 
have a good Easter. 
 
Fella has been busy doing his bit for the environment ♻ (see picture).  He has been taking 
an empty envelope off on a tour of the house and garden before allowing me to place in the 
recycling bin. ♻ I keep hoping that he is trying to be helpful; but secretly I suspect he is 
looking for an opportunity to shred the envelope to maximize mess and chaos!  🙂 I should 
be relieved that so far it has only been an empty envelope nicked while I am reading the 
content. 🙂 
 
However, doing your bit seems to be a real theme on the news at the moment.  And it has 
been very uplifting to see how people are being creative in the ways that they are helping and 
supporting their communities and the NHS.  I was really impressed and moved by the story of 
Captain Tom Moore, a 99 year old veteran who aimed to do 100 laps around his garden to 
raise £1000 for the NHS.  However, he has surpassed this by raising a staggering amount, over 
£28 million so far!  This is extraordinary but really illustrates that with a little determination 
and imagination we are all capable of doing something to help others.  
 
I am sure you are all doing your bit - but there is a little thing you can do for me: your tutors 
and House team are emailing you - so please keep an eye out for these emails and send a little 
reply - let us know you are doing okay. Thank you. 
 
Next week your tutors will be launching a House competition, so let’s win this one 🙂 
 
Stay well, stay safe and take care, 
 
Miss Webb and Fella 🙂 
 

 
 
Miss Webb (webb@mayfield.portsmouth.sch.uk)  


